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Local School Decision Making Committee (LSDMC) Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, February 10, 2021 
(meeting conducted over Zoom teleconference to adhere to Governor Dewine’s Stay Safe Ohio order)
Peg called the meeting to order at 3:00p 
Members present: 

Peg Conway - Chair and Amberley Rep

Gwen Roth - Pleasant Ridge Rep

Sharon Chaney - Golf Manor Rep

Amber Simpson - Principal

Monique Johnson - Resource Coordinator 

Paisley Starbuck - 3-6 Teacher Rep 

Catherine Guimaraes - 6-9 Teacher Rep 

Erica Watson - 9-12 Teacher Rep
Justin Drew - 6-9 para rep
Brandi Robinson - PRM Staff rep

Jen Jarman - Parent Rep


Oneya Okuwobi - Parent Rep

Jason Chamlee - Parent Rep

Missy Kyrlach - guest

Barb Wallin - guest
ShaDonn Stewart - guest

1 Introductions and Icebreaker

· Favorite snow day memory.
2 Approval of minutes from December 9th meeting
· Sharon Chaney motioned, Erica Watson seconded. MCU
3 Principal’s Report

· Last week welcomed some students back into the building. Smooth transition back into blended learning. 9-12 will return in person next week. 

· School based remote learning is available at PRM. Huge undertaking for teachers to have students in person and remote. 

· Approximately 68 students have selected school based remote option. 

· Some families have made the decision to enroll in the Cincinnati Digital Academy. 

· Looking forward to consistency as health numbers decrease and educators are vaccinated. 

· Continue following health and safety guidelines.

· Celebrating African American History Month. Team has come up with many ways to engage community even though we can’t gather in large groups. 

· Currently in the midst of testing – winter math, winter benchmark for primary students and for testing for students speaking English as a second language. 

· Tutors currently being recruited. Targeting 1st grade reading and 4th/5th grade increase math proficiency. 
· District Curriculum Committee has historically not taken Montessori curriculum into account when choosing district wide curriculum. Principal Curriculum committee working with the District to help guide future curriculum decisions.
· Beginning discussions for 6th grade celebrations. 

· Getting budget updates - number of students physically engaging determines the budget for next year. Some students from CDA may come back, but not assured. Hope to not lose positions. 
4 Resource Coordinator’s Report

· Currently giving out meals and distributing remote meals Wed and Fri. CPS pop up food truck currently on hold. 
· Planning and recruiting virtual tutors. Currently have 25 signed up. 

· Winterfest - over 300 people attended. 

· Town Hall meeting - over 90 attendees. 

· Month long events scheduled for Black History Month. 

· Read-a-thon starting February 19th - 25th.
· Currently averaging around 55 responses from parents on POSSIP.
5 Montessori Coalition report from Missy Kyrlach 
· Exciting to see what other schools are doing and how PRM stacks up.

· Asked families to contribute to google doc on what it means to be a family in Montessori. 

· Will be working toward Montessori accreditation for all Montessori schools. 

· Hoping to bring forth all parents perspectives to share with the coalition. 

· Lots of energy in the group. 
6 Enrollment issue - status and possible next steps

· Jan and Peg updated document and shared with committee. 

· Will be our touch point to come back to probably at the end of the year. 
7 PTO Report
· No report.
8 New Business
· Erica begins maternity leave in March. 9-12 teachers will have to select a new representative.
9 Announcements
· District-wide LSDMC meeting on February 24 utilizing Google Meet, 6:00 to 7:30 pm
10 Adjournment

· The meeting adjourned at 4:02p. The next meeting is March 10th at 3:00p. 
